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As I write this note, I’m in Raleigh, N.C., helping my twins with up-

dates to the house they purchased recently.  I had hoped to visit the 

local SDC chapter meeting while I’m here, but missed their Christmas 

luncheon by one day. The chapter here is similar in size to the North 

Texas Chapter. I hope to make contact with their president and en-

courage them to attend the International meet in Denton. I appreci-

ate Ray and Gary visiting the Cental Texas chapter meeting to deliver 

the Christmas bears. I’m sure communication with other chapters will 

be important for a successful 2026 International Meet. The mild win-

ter months is an excellent time to be making needed repairs to those 

Studebakers. I hope to get mine back on the road soon. Hope to see 

everyone at the January meet.  

President’s Message 

Merry Christmas 
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Editor’s Comments 

 

The grand kids aged 4 & 7 have arrived for 2 weeks so I publish now or never. 

As I sit writing year end letters to friends & classmates of 60 years, I realize that I along with many of you are in for a 

reality check.  I just verified & the average lifespan as of today in the US is 74.8 for a male & 80.2 for a female. 

We’re not only past our best buy date but also our expiry date!             R W Thornton beat many of us by a good mar-

gin. 

The reason I mention this is I, like many of you I am a pack rat of sorts saving a leftover this or discarded that figuring 

that it’ll come in handy someday. There will be fewer & fewer “somedays” going forward. I for one don’t want to 

leave the burden to my wife & kids to sort through the “stuff” that I’ve been saving that has now become useless & a 

burden for them to dispose of. 

My wife has already started paring her extensive & expensive collection of China, crystal & silverware as our kids 

have zero interest in this “stuff” 

What I’m alluding to in a roundabout way is several members have cars that are dismantled for various reasons be 

they, mechanical, electrical or paint & bodywork. 

We’ve all seen 3 year paint jobs, multi year engine builds & the list goes on. 

If you have a drivable or near drivable Studebaker or any vehicle then drive it & show up at meetings, informal  

drives  etc. 

Thinking that you’d better make it perfect or tear into that electrical system may result in you & your car never 

hitting the road again. Just look at the life expectancy stats again.  A running car is also always worth more than one 

that has been disassembled to repair where only you know where the parts are & where they go. 

If you have a half dozen projects that you’ll eventually get around to—you won’t & it’ll only be a burden to those you 

leave behind. 

If the guy in Vice Grip garage can resurrect & drive a car that’s been sitting in the woods for 50 years then you can 

patch your ride & use it to enjoy & share with your fellow enthusiasts no matter what condition it’s in. We are the 

Studebaker Drivers Club., 

Don’t forget it & I hope to see many more of you on the road next year. 



It was a long dreary rain soaked drive to the Central Texas Christmas Party where we delivered approximately 60 

bears. They estimate in total to have collected 300 for their annual donation to the Highway Patrol which they’ve 

done for over a decade.  

I had a chance to present our plans for the 2026 International meet & they agreed to endorse & assist us in any 

way they can.  One possibility is having them provide goody bags to registered attendees. 

Visit to Central Texas Christmas Party 

Pictured L to R are  

Ray Chartrand, Larry Brooks & Gary Meek 

This is a part of our contribution to Central. Thank you all for your donations. 



It is with deep sadness that we announce the passing of Robert  Willis “R.W.” Thornton, 91, of Fort 

Worth, on December 16, 2024, two days after his 91st birthday. R.W. was born on December 14, 

1933, in Dirgin, Texas, to Willis Thurman “W.T.” and Alma Lenora (Reece) Thornton. 

A proud Texan, R.W. graduated from Snyder High School in 1952, and went on to earn a Bachelor 

of Science in Industrial Arts from North Texas State College in 1956, followed by a Master of Sci-

ence degree from Oklahoma State University in 1960. His commitment to education culminated in 

earning a Doctor of Education degree in 1971 from the University of Arkansas. 

A proud alumnus of Kappa Sigma fraternity since 1955, he exemplified the values of leader-

ship, scholarship, and brotherhood throughout his life. From 1963 to 1992, R.W. served as a pro-

fessor at North Texas State University (now the University of North Texas), in the Department of 

Industrial Technology, where he impacted the lives of countless students. 

R.W. was known for his quick wit, imparting his wisdom and advice on others, and his love 

of telling a good joke. He had a particular fondness for Studebakers, which spoke to his apprecia-

tion for quality craftsmanship and classic design. 

R.W. is survived by his wife, Shirley, and their four children: Darby Binder of Denton, Texas; Julie 

Sevier and husband Steve of Oak Point, Texas; Danica Knight and husband Kevin of Fort Worth, 

Texas; and Marcella Dill and husband Greg of Oil City, Pennsylvania. He also leaves behind a 

large and loving extended family, including 10 grandchildren: Heidi Binder, Ryan Binder, Levi 

Mitchell and wife Danielle, Brett Sevier, Torie Sevier, Lorelle Dunn and husband Justin, Collin 

Knight, Coleman Dill, Morgan Dill, and Drayton Dill. R.W. was also blessed with eight great-

grandchildren. 

R.W. was preceded in death by his parents and his sister, Linda (Thornton) Sisson. He will be re-

membered for his steadfast love of country, his family, and his sense of humor. 

A celebration of life will be held on Sunday, December 22, 2024 from 2:00 PM - 4:00 PM at his and 

Shirley’s home at 5909 Wedgmont Circle North, Fort Worth, Texas, 76133. 

  

RIP 



Thank you to all the editors who have 

gone before me. Your efforts &         

diligence persist  over 50 years later 





It’s a sad state of affairs when there are more crooks than good people selling on     

social media.  

To be safe, unless you know the sender then don’t deal with them in any way,           

especially by sending any personal information. 

Several sites have been found to be fraudulent yet they keep appearing regardless. 

Do your due diligence 

Buyer Beware 



Santa Claus 

 

Santa Claus—otherwise known as Saint Nicholas or Kris Kringle—has a long 

history steeped in Christmas traditions. Today, he is thought of mainly as the jolly 

man in red who brings toys to good girls and boys on Christmas Eve, but his story 

stretches all the way back to the 3rd century, when Saint Nicholas walked the earth 

and became the patron saint of children. Find out more about the history of Santa 

Claus from his earliest origins to the shopping mall Santas of today, and discover 

how two New Yorkers—Clement Clark Moore and Thomas Nast—were major 

influences on the Santa Claus millions of children wait for each Christmas Eve. 

Santa Claus Around the World  

Eighteenth-century America’s Santa Claus was not the only St. Nicholas-inspired 

gift-giver to make an appearance at Christmastime. There are similar figures 

and Christmas traditions around the world. Christkind or Kris Kringle was believed 

to deliver presents to well-behaved Swiss and German children. Meaning “Christ 

child,” Christkind is an angel-like figure often accompanied by St. Nicholas on his 

holiday missions. In Scandinavia, a jolly elf named Jultomten was thought to deliver 

gifts in a sleigh drawn by goats. English legend explains that Father Christmas visits 

each home on Christmas Eve to fill children’s stockings with holiday treats. Père 

Noël is responsible for filling the shoes of French children. In Italy, there is a story of 

a woman called La Befana, a kindly witch who rides a broomstick down the 

chimneys of Italian homes to deliver toys into the stockings of lucky children. 

In the United States, Santa Claus is often depicted as flying from his home to home 

on Christmas Eve to deliver toys to children. He flies on his magic sleigh led by his 

reindeer: Dasher, Dancer, Prancer, Vixen, Comet, Cupid, Donner, Blitzen, and the 

most famous reindeer of all, Rudolph. Santa enters each home through the 

chimney, which is why empty Christmas stockings—once empty socks, now often 

dedicated stockings made for the occasion—are “hung by the Chimney with care, in 

hopes that St. Nicholas soon would be there,” as Clement Clarke Moore wrote in his 

famous poem. Stockings can be filled with candy canes and other treats or small 

toys. 

Submitted by another Studebaker Club chapter 

 









Monthly meetings are typically held on the 3rd Saturday of the month with locations varying throughout 

the metroplex. Tire Kicking starts around 11:30 with lunch at noon & the meeting thereafter.  

Many meetings offer informative presentations of interest to our members  

Members are encouraged to host an event at one of their favorite locations 

Jan 18  South Arlington Location TBA  Host Ray Chartrand 

Calendar of Events 



Can you guess what these objects have in common? 

They all keep fasteners from unfastening—unless desired! 

Most bolted connections at some point in their lives will probably  have to be unfastened 

—SOME MANY TIMES OVER.  

But there’s a big difference between a voluntary & involuntary separation of fasteners 

(think wheel lugs ) 

Some fasteners may need assurance that they won’t come undone—think Loctite & safety 

wire. 

Each has its own specific reason for being chosen. 

 





Service & Repair 

 

Since 1991, our goal is to be the premier source providing you with the parts, expertise and information required to 

restore and maintain your British and Domestic exotic vintage vehicle(s) to the highest level of authenticity and 

originality. 

2127 Crown Rd, Dallas, TX 75229, USA +1 (972) 243-0440 Local & International 

     (888) 243-0440 Toll Free US & CN 

Monday-Friday : 9am to 6pm CST 

Saturday : By Appointment Only 

Emergency Towing Service : Dallas Discount Towing (214) 941-1221  



You must be a member of SDC to belong to a local club 

https://studebakerdriversclub.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/04/SDC-Membership-Application.pdf 

  Mail application along with dues payable by cash or check to : 

  Leon Carpenter 5711 Highgate Dr.  Arlington Tx  76016-1532 

  Check made out to North Texas Chapter Studebaker Drivers Club 

We welcome you to  our club where dues are $20.00 per year. 

 

Signature   Date    SDC Membership # 
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